MADANI SCHOOLS FEDERATION

Honesty | Excellence | Accountability | Respect | Teamwork

28th June 2024 | 21 Dhul Hijjah 1445AH

Assalamu 'Alaikum Wr Wbr (May His Peace, Mercy and Blessings be Upon You)

Dear Parent/ Carer.

I pray you are well and in the very best of health.

Key Stage 4 Parent/ Carer Information Evening at the School

We are pleased to invite you to the KS4 Information Evening at our school on Thursday, 11th July. This event will provide an opportunity to learn about our expectations and plans for your child's KS4 journey, including an overview of each subject area.

This evening is designed for parents and carers of students currently in Year 9 and Year 10. We look forward to sharing valuable insights into your child's educational path and how we can work together to support their success.

There will be two available time slots for you to attend:

- 4:00-5:00pm
- 5:00-6:00pm

During each scheduled time slot, there will be many sessions and activities. You will also have the opportunity to meet with all of your child's teachers, who will provide detailed information about next year's curriculum. Additionally, they will offer guidance on how students can effectively organise their study schedules and highlight key milestones throughout the academic year. The range of talks, stalls, sessions and meetings taking place include:

- A briefing on year 10-11 milestones and school expectations as well as the transition from 9-10 and 10-11.
- A workshop on GCSE revision and preparation.
- A workshop on PS16, the online application system for colleges and training providers.
- A workshop on keeping your child safe online.
- Meetings with leaders for any students who need more support with their learning and to discuss any issues including behaviour, attendance and punctuality.
- Meetings with the SENDco for students with additional needs or access arrangements.
- Subject stalls for all GCSE subjects so that you may speak with subject teachers about how to use the summer effectively so that your child is prepared for years 10-11.

As you know, parental engagement is crucial for supporting student progress. Therefore, it is very important that you attend this event to stay well-informed about how you can support your child at home during this pivotal year of their education.

Please register your attendance on the day in the Sports Hall Foyer, where information and support regarding free school meals and other aspects of the school will also be



























available upon request. If your child will be accompanying you to the information evening, please ensure they attend in full school uniform, including their lanyard.

We look forward to seeing you on Thursday 11th July.

Yours faithfully/ Wasalam,

Chaitan Rajania Senior Leader, Educational Excellence

